	Dockton Water Association 
9710 SW Windmill Street, Vashon, WA 98070-8421
Telephone:  206-463-5600 / Fax:  206-111-1111
Email: dave@docktonwater.org



June 1, 2022





Business Name
Address
Vashon, WA 98070
RE: XXX 96TH ST E / Parcel No. 11111111
Dear Property Owner:
The Washington State Department of Health requires the Dockton Water Association to have a Wellhead Protection Program for each of their wells.  As part of the plan, all potential sources of contamination within one year time travel of the wellhead protection area are to be notified.  Your property is located within the one year time travel area from which water flows to the Dockton Water Association Sandy Shores wellhead, and this area needs protection from land uses that threaten the water supply. 
One of the goals of this plan is to raise public awareness about the vulnerability of the groundwater in our area to contamination.  The purpose of this letter is to inform you of the proximity of your home/business to our wellhead protection area and to serve as a reminder that any hazardous material spilled onto the ground, put into your septic system or an abandoned well, or traveling along a residential well’s casing, has the potential of contaminating our drinking water supply.  Some potential contamination sources are:
· Dumping motor oil, gasoline, antifreeze or similar fluids onto the ground.  These materials can be recycled, free of charge, at most major auto shops and parts stores.
· Leaking fuel storage tanks and distribution lines.
· Accidental spillage of fuel.
· Accidental spillage or improper application of pesticides and fertilizers.
· Improper use of septic system (dumping paint, cleaners, or solvents into your septic system).
· Improper storage and disposal of animal wastes.
Because everyone plays a role in the protection plan, all local residents and businesses are being contacted with similar information.  We are fortunate to have a good supply of high quality water.  Please help us keep it that way for our continued good use, and for those that come along after us. Thank you for your attention in this matter.  
In the event of a contaminant spill, leak, septic system malfunction, or septic system failure, please contact Dockton Water Association, immediately during business hours at (206) 463-5600 or after hours at (206) 769-7415.
If you have any questions about our wellhead protection plan, please feel free to contact Dockton Water Association.
Sincerely,
Dave Stoltz Jr.
Dockton Water Association Manager/Operator
